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Report to the Landcare Committee

from Graeme Campbell, Project Manager, Flood Protection (Strategy and Assets)

October 1998 Flood Damage Repair : Progress Report

1.
Purpose

To update the Landcare Committee on progress on the October 1998 flood damage repairs last reported to the 9 February Landcare Committee.

2.
Progress

Good progress continues to be made, with the flood damage repair project approximately 18 percent complete and 15 percent of budget expended.  Overall however, the work is approximately one month behind programme.  This time will be made up by the programmed completion date of June 2000.  A copy of the February programme (planned and actual), along with the February financial summary, are included as Attachments 1 and 2.  The following gives a summary of progress to date.

3.
Flood Repairs
Work on the flood repairs in the Kapiti rivers is progressing well.  All work in the Waikanae River has been completed on programme and under budget.  The work involved the construction of temporary repair works in the State Highway 1 to Maple Lane reach, the repair of a number of bank protection works and the clearing of the channel and berms of flood debris.  Work on the Otaki River is well underway and is expected to be largely completed by 30 June 1999.  

Repair work in the Hutt River is also progressing well.  Works at the Stokes Valley training bank and Mary Huse Grove are complete and the Elbow Park bank reconstruction is about 80 percent complete.  Design for the repair of the Boulcott Stopbank is finished and construction is due to start in mid April 1999.  Consultants have been engaged to prepare construction plans for the Owen Street and Manor Park Golf Course sites.

4.
Capital Works
Initial discussions have been held with landowners adjacent to the Boulcott Street stopbank regarding access for future stopbank upgrading.  These negotiations are expected to take some time to conclude and Councillors will be kept informed of progress.

The raising of the first house at Otaihanga has been completed and payment of the Council grant has been made.  Offers of assistance for the other two owners are under discussion; we are currently awaiting information from them.  Evaluation of tenders for the design and supervision of the State Highway 1 to Maple Lane works is currently underway and an appointment will be made by mid April.  A Professional Services brief for the Otaki Improvements will be commenced within the next few weeks.

5.
Key Issues

Generally the project is proceeding to plan and no substantive issues have arisen.  There will be a need to draw down approximately $400,000 of loan to fund capital works this year, which are budgeted in the 1999/2000 Business Plan for accounting purposes.  It was always recognised that some capital expenditure would occur in 1998/99.  The Flood Damage repair costs this year will total approximately $1,300,000 with a further $450,000 of Flood Damage repairs to be completed in 1999/2000.  Flood Damage repairs are within total budget of $1.756 million.

6.
Recommendation

That the Landcare Committee receive this report and note its contents.
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